



#### Dear parents,

The 23-24 school year has come to an end. The last days were filled with fun activities and celebrations. With pride, we celebrate our student's successes and cherished fun times the school walls were filled with laughter and good times. I want o thank our students, for their hard work and for surpassing themselves, and for always being there to encourage their friends and take care of everyone at school. (even us the adults;)). I want to thank the entire Bancroft team for their dedication to helping students achieve their best and for all the warmth & care they give the students to create such a caring learning environment. I also take this opportunity to thank the parents on Governing Board for efficient and positive meetings supporting the schools' projects. Finally a special word of thanks to the parent volunteers and the PPO team for making every school event fun, well-organized, and memorable! Because of all of you, it was a FANTASTIC YEAR!

Now, as we are about to start the summer holidays, we send you this email containing all the information you will need to get ready for the next school year.

On behalf of the entire Bancroft Team, we wish you all the best for the summer holidays! May they be filled with joy & loving moments with family and friends. Have fun! and we will see you all back in August.

Myrianne Lusignan Your proud principal

# This newsletter contains important information regarding:

- Term 3 Report Card
- School Supplies Lists
- 24-25 school fees
- First school day August 29th
- School Dress Code

Quick Links
2024-2025 Calendar

<u>Details First week of school August 2024</u> <u>Kindergarten 4 & 5 Progressive Entry Dates</u>



# 2024-2025 Calendar

# School Supplies List 2024-2025

For parents to purchase as you get ready for the new school year.

## Workbook & School fees 2024-2025

Ordered by teachers, payment due in August

Dress code directives 2024-2025

Daycare Services 2024-2025

Lunch Supervision Services 2024-2025

Hot Meal Provider 2024-2025: Le Doral

# Important Dates

August 29 First day of classes grades 1-6

\*Info meeting for Kindergarten parents (see details below)

**August 30** First day of Progressive Entry

for Kindergarten 4 & 5

September 2 NO CLASSES (holiday)

school & daycare will be closed

**September 5** First FULL DAY for KIND. 4&5

September 12 Meet the teachers -

Curriculum night

&

General Assembly of Parents &

Governing Board Elections

More information to come in August!

# Moving this summer?

Please remember to inform the office as soon as possible to ensure your new address is entered

in the school's system as it can have an impact on the School Bus transportation.

Simply call our secretary before July 1st or as of August 15, 20243

Thank you for your cooperation!





# 2024-2025 School Year Welcoming Back Our students in August!!

## For Our Students in Grades 1 to 6

### August 29th 2024 (1st day of school)

Time Regular hours: Arrival - 8h55 Dismissal - 3h45 Bus services are available for Grades 1-6 Daycare services will be opened for all grades 1-6 (7:30-8:55 and 15:45-18:00)

## On August 29th...

Students will come to the schoolyard to meet their teachers from last year. They will be greeted and introduced to their new teachers and escorted to their new classrooms!

## Kindergarten 4 & 5 - Progressive Entry Find detailed memo here

#### August 29 - No School Kindergarten 4&5

**10h30 Parent Information Session - Online** 

Link will be sent in August

- August 30st first Progressive Entry Day!
- Morning only 9h30-11h30

- September 2nd Holiday (No School)
- **September 3rd** Morning only 9h05-11h30
- **September 4th** Morning only 9h05-11h30
- September 5th First full day of school 9h05-3h45pm (School Bus and daycare now available to KDG)

#### \*\*\*IMPORTANT\*\*\*

Please note that transportation and daycare services will NOT be available for Pre-K and Kindergarten students on the dates mentioned above. Parents will be responsible for dropping off and picking up their child(ren) during the Progressive Entry period.

We are looking forward to having you back with us have a wonderful and safe summer!